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The International Market for Cotton

Dr. Eric Monke, Agricultural Economics

Summary

A price analysis of the international market for cotton indicates that the market is well -integrated
across the dimension of staple length. Thus changes in demand and supply of any given staple length will
ultimately affect prices of all other staple lengths. Premia and discounts were estimated for different
staple lengths of internationally -traded cottons.

* * * * * * * * * * * **

The Department of Agricultural Economics is participating in a project to study cotton policy in
Egypt. As a principal producer of ELS varieties, Egypt's production and trade policies have relevance
for Arizona producers. Examples of such policies include plans to decrease the total area planted to
cotton, expansion of the domestic spinning industry (and consequent decreases in lint exports), and sub-
stitution of short -staple for LS and ELS varieties in production. A major component of the research
comprises an analysis of international market demand. The objective of the analysis is to estimate cot-
ton demand elasticities with respect to own -price, the price of substitutes and income. These results
will be useful for long -term projections of cotton prices.

Initial research has focused on the relationship among different staple lengths traded on the inter-
national market. The market for ELS has been consideredtraditionally as a specialty market independent
of the rest of the world cotton market. A number of developments over the last two decades, however,
suggest changes in the economic relationships between the markets for different staple lengths. The

emergence of synthetic fibers, advances in spinning technologies and the gradual displacement of ELS by
shorter staple varieties among U.S. producers indicate that the ELS market may not be independent of the
markets for other staple lengths.

Test for the independence of markets for different staple lengths utilized approximately fifty time
series of prices for different staple lengths and locations, covering the period 1962 -1979. Three prin-

cipal results emerge from the statistical analysis. First, the international market is well- integrated
within each staple length category. The price of U.S. medium staple cotton, for example, moves in con-
cert with the prices for medium staple cottons from other exporting countries. Second, the markets for
different staple lengths are dependent on each other. Changes in medium staple demand and supply, for
example, will effect the prices of all other staple lengths. Third totaladjustment of pricesmayrequire
more than a single marketing year. Within any given year, significant linkages were demonstrated between
short and medium staple, medium and long staple and long and extra -long staple cotton. These results
reflect the ability of spinning mills to substitute across staple lengths in response to changes in re-
lative prices of different staple lengths. Examples of such adjustments include changes in blending,
combing and drafting processes, and alterations of spinning speeds.

While the time required for price adjustment across non -proximate staple lengths can not be deter-
mined statistically, the existence of the adjustment was confirmed by estimation of an hedonic index.
The results suggest stable relationships among the relative prices of different staple lengths over the
last two decades. The ELS varieties, for example, maintained a price premium on the international market
of 65 percent relative to medium staple varieties.

A complete description of the data, methods of analysis and results is contained in Eric Monke and

Todd Petzet, "Integration of the International Market for Cotton ", Working Paper, Department of Agricul-
tural Economics, University of Arizona.
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